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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015




Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800

e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
    http://www.allsaintswolcott.org
PRIESTLY PERUSINGS

Easter is not just one day – it’s a whole season of 50 days, ending with the great Feast of Pentecost (June 8 this year), sometimes known (especially in earlier days in the Church of England) as Whitsunday, from the clothing of Baptismal Candidates in white garments symbolizing their new life in Christ.  Pentecost is the second most important feast in the Church Year, celebrating the descent of the Holy Spirit upon the apostles, and the beginning of the Church and its mission. Leading up to Pentecost are two other occasions of note – the sixth Sunday of Easter, known as “Rogation Sunday,” when crops were planted and prayers were offered for a successful harvest, and the seventh Sunday of Easter, which is the Sunday after the Ascension, on which we celebrate that awesome event in Our Savior’s life when he left this earth and ascended into heaven to prepare a place for us all to be with him in the life to come. Following the Feast of Pentecost (wear RED that day, to honor the Holy Spirit!) is Trinity Sunday, celebrating the mystery of our God whose unity is an indivisible Three-in-One.  It’s a pretty busy time of year, all in all! Then comes summer and the beginning of Ordinary Time, sometimes known as “the long green season,” when most of the year’s feast days are past and we settle in to the routine of hearing and learning about the way of life which Jesus followed on this earth, and his call to us to follow him and help develop the kingdom of God which he came to establish: a global community of generosity of spirit, compassion, good stewardship of the earth and its resources, radical hospitality, forgiveness and love, which, taken together, embody the character and reveal the Presence of our living, loving God.   
Faithfully,

Susan+
A few reminders for the coming days: 

Sunday, May 18, is the final day of church school classes, but the formation of souls never ends! Be attentive to the working of the Holy Spirit in you each and every day, and make room in your life each day for quiet time with the Lord, so that you may hear, above the noise of this never-ceasing digital world, the voice of Christ speaking to the ears of your heart. 
Walking the Bible concludes with a discussion of the book through Book V on Sunday, May 25 after church. It’s not too late to join the discussion of this great adventure in the Bible and spiritual growth! Stay tuned for information about a summertime Bible study

Wednesday, May 22, 7 - 9 PM:  Re-Imagining the Episcopal Church in CT Listening Sessions.  The Diocese of CT invites your participation in discussions envisioning how the Episcopal Church in CT might look in the future – from how we relate to one another as individuals and worshiping communities to the structures and governance of our common life and resources. A document has been prepared and is available on the Diocesan website (www.ctdiocese.org) on the history of the Diocese and its ministry and the many changes which have taken place over the years. Listening sessions will be held at a number of locations simultaneously:

Grace Church, Old Saybrook

Trinity Church, Torrington

Grace and St. Peter’s, Hamden

St. John’s, Vernon

Christ and Holy Trinity, Westport

 You may also participate electronically with one which will be held in The Commons in Meriden (our new Diocesan House). You may register for free online for one which you would like to attend by going to trec-ct.eventbrite.com. 
Summer Sabbath time: During the “long green season” in which many people take vacations, be sure and make room in your life for Sabbath time with the Lord. As Episcopalians, we cherish the Christian life grounded in the discipline of the Sunday Eucharist, the round of Daily Office prayers, and regular study of the Bible and other holy readings. However, also important to our continuing spiritual formation is creating opportunity for quiet, alone time with the Lord. Summer is a great time to sit outside - on the beach or in the garden - and nurture your own spiritual garden, so that your spirit  may “grow and bear fruit that will last.” (John 15:16) 
Summer Inquirer’s Class: During the summer there will be an opportunity for those adults who are interested in preparing for Confirmation or Reception into the Episcopal Church. If you are among those persons, please contact Mother Davidson, so that we can schedule the time in a way which is most convenient for all.        
Stewardship Corner

The Stewardship Committee puts the spotlight on our Men’s Club

For 15 years All Saints’ Episcopal Church’s Men’s Club has been a shining example of Christian Stewardship in providing for the children of Wolcott. Their needs-based financial support continues to have a profoundly positive impact on our students, their families and the community at large. 

Everyday the Men’s Club defrays student costs around field trips, clothing, book bags, latchkey programming, enrollment fees for sports programs, extracurricular fees, supplemental lunches, Wolcott Food Services Support and Wolcott Summer Studies Program tuition. Their sole intent is mission-focused: helping those in need. 

This collaborative effort with the Wolcott school system and the All Saints’ Episcopal Church hopes to alleviate those financial obstacles that may interfere with a student’s plausible educational needs as well as their other developmental needs. The collaborative effort is also helping to provide school personnel with an additional resource to help overcome possible barriers to a student’s school attendance, achievement, and school functioning.
The partnership with All Saints’ Episcopal Church and our school system has continued to change lives for the better in Wolcott. The Men’s Club and many other members of our church have been very active in promoting the educational and social development of our youth community and their families.

This is one of many examples of our stewardship and how it affects the lives of others.

Church School
The Church School will sponsor an end of the year bar-b-que after the May 18th service.   There will be a sign-up for side dishes and desserts. Rain or Shine.  

 Please see one of the school teachers for any other information.

GOLF TOURNAMENT

Our 15th Annual Golf Tournament will be held Saturday, May 31, at Hawk’s Landing Golf Club in Southington. This event has been very successful in raising money for various local charities and outreach. Last year the tournament realized over $3000 after expenses. These funds were used to provide services and products for students within the community. Working closely with a social worker assigned to the Wolcott schools, we were able to assist children whose families are financially in need due to the adverse economy, illness, or other setbacks. Help was provided for items such as field trips, supplemental lunch fees, winter clothing, back packs, and academic utensils. The plan is to continue with this same program over the next year.

To ensure a successful tournament this year we are seeking:

1. GOLFERS – Be it a foursome, or an individual who we will find a place for in a foursome. A “scramble” format allows for all skill levels to participate. First tee time is 8:00 am, with breakfast sandwiches offered before the start.  Welcoming gifts, 18 hole greens fee with cart, and a buffet with raffle and prizes, are all included for $135 a person.  
2. NON GOLFER GUESTS –The buffet and raffle, which will begin at about 12:30, is open to anyone wishing to attend at a cost of $30. Last year, we had about 15 non golfers attend, and all indicated they had a fine time. Note that we do need advance notice if you do plan to come.
3. SPONSORS – Monetary donations from businesses or individuals. 
4. RAFFLE PRIZES – The raffle has supplied a major portion of the revenue.  New unused items valued at $20 and up are appropriate.  Gift Cards/Certificates from places of businesses and restaurants are also welcome prizes.

Anyone interested or wishing to get more information may contact members of the Golf Tournament committee – Henry Curtiss, Red Smith, Peter Marcisz or Maury St. Pierre. 
All Saints Womens Group

Several women met the last Sunday in April after the service to discuss future plans and goals. Ideas from the Woman’s Global Mission Network Conference were discussed as possible out reach. For example providing a microloan through KIVA for impoverished woman to start businesses to support their families, make donations through the Heifer Project, as well as exploring more local needs. 

Also exploring the development of a group of women within the church and Wolcott community to meet to make baptism blankets as well as other articles of clothing was discussed. These items would be for local organizations as well as others within the country.

The development of a retreat is in the planning stages. We are hoping to have it at Camp Washington in September. More information will be forth coming as it develops!

The next meeting will be 6/1 following the service.  
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